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House Bill 496, Senate Draft 1 would establish a pilot project within the Department of Land and 
Natural Resources (Department) to demonstrate the effectiveness of phyto-remediation using 
native plants to remove pollutants and improve water clarity in Lake Wilson, to submit a report 
on viability of technologies by the 2012 Legislature, and to appropriate an unspecified sum for a 
demonstration pilot project. 

The Department supports the intent of the bill and notes other bills have been introduced in this 
Session to advocate for the development of an overall plan for the use of Lake Wilson and its 
water resource. As such, the Department would prefer that the Lake and its resources be 
comprehensively evaluated to maximize its potential. 

Thank you for this opportunity to provide testimony. 
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The Office of Hawaiian Affairs strongly SUPPORTS HB496 
SD1, which would establish a pilot project within the 
Department of Land and Natural Resources (DLNR) to 
demonstrate the effectiveness of phytoremediation using 
plants that are native to Hawaiyi to remove pollutants and 
improve water clarity in Lake Wilson. 

The low water quality in Lake Wilson has limited the 
public's desire to engage in recreational and subsistence 
(fishing) opportunities and contributes to the lack of 
suitable agricultural water for a wider variety of crops on 
Oyahu's central plains and north ~hore. 

Like the Native Hawaiian relationship with yaina, the 
varied ecosystems across Ka Pae yAina 0 Hawaiyi have 
evolved over time to achieve a homeostasis, bio-cultural 
uniqueness and richness recognized worldwide for its 
priceless beauty and service to the people of Hawaiyi and 
humanity. The DLNR should be lauded for its work in 
promoting bioremediation approaches that maximize the 
potential of our native resources and strives to respect 
and work within these unique (sometimes fragile) ecosystems 
before looking outside for solutions. 

Therefore, OHA strongly urges the committee to PASS 
HB496 SD1. Mahalo for the opportunity to testify on this 
important measure. 


